NETHER GREEN JUNIOR
AFTER SCHOOL CLUB
C/O Nether Green Junior School, Fulwood Rd, Sheffield S10 3QA
Tel: 2307939   Website: ngjasc.co.uk
(A registered Charity No.1112358)
(OFSTED Registration No.300896)
 
 
Manager: Tammy Nelson
Telephone number: 079442 53118
Email: ngjasc@gmail.com   
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,
 
Mrs Jackson is in the process of sorting us a rent holiday for this half term which mean NGJASC will be staying open for keyworkers and vulnerable children during the lockdown in the January/February half term on the basis that children are able to adhere to the new routine put in place to stop the spread of COVID-19 between the year group bubbles (a policy will be written up but please see below for now).
The After School Club will be run the same as breakfast club, all children will be in the dining hall (as there are so few). We are able to split them into their year groups and maintain social distancing from each other. There will only be 2 staff working each session, which means that staff are unable to be part of the bubble and will maintain 2 metres distance, unless it is necessary for the safety of the child not too (first aid, safeguarding etc. – these incidences will be recorded for the test/trace system). The children are expected to play in their allotted space and maintain distance from all staff, they are good at doing this as usually I am not in a bubble unless absolutely necessary. (This will exclude IR children who will be assigned a bubble person – Chloe, my deputy). The children will still be provided with lots of resources and planned activities and we will also do socially distanced games and competitions.  We do still have our volunteer Kasey coming Mondays/Tuesdays so he will be placed within the bubbles to keep the children entertained. 
Unfortunately, due to having less staff than there are bubbles we are unable to guarantee outdoor play currently -. NGJASC will be primarily an indoor club for this half term. We may go out if possible, for example, only a few children are in and this consists of 2/3 bubbles. For collection purposes, we will always be in the dining hall or you will see us in the playgrounds if that was the case. Please do not enter the dining hall, please wear a mask if you need to step inside the stairs area to grab our attention. 
I would also like to thank everyone for their support and understanding at this time. And a special thanks to those parents that have offered to keep paying this term even though they don’t need it, making it possible to stay open and financially help us going forward. 
All the best,
